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A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on March 15th, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members:  John 
Riggs, Tommy Blitch, and Travis Chance.  Also present were City Clerk Sue Starling, Staff 
Attorney Michael Graves. Absent were Councilman Will Britt and Councilman Gary Lewis. 
 
 

Topics for Discussion: 

City of Statesboro Charter 

Interim City Manager Frank Parker opened the meeting with concerns regarding the language in 
the City Charter. He stated that parts of the Charter were misleading with contradictory language.  
The overview of the proposed changes was then turned over to Staff Attorney Michael Graves 
for further discussion. Mr. Graves proceeded to review the line item changes excepting input for 
the Council and citizens. 

 

Organizational Chart for the City: 

Interim City Manager Frank Parker asked Council for direction on the reconstruction of the 
City’s organizational chart.  Mr. Parker stated he was looking for cost saving measures and 
would revisit this item at a later time. 

 

General discussion of emerging issues: 

Interim City Manager Frank Parker asked Council to consider a place and time for the Budget 
Retreat for this year. 

 
 
 

 
 

 


